
Kalk Bay St James SRA
Minutes of Steering Committee Meeting 

18 June 2014 Karl Leinberger’s home 

In attendance: Jim Russell, Karl Leinberger, , Kenneth McClarty, , Bert Stafford, Dave Dalton, Alti 
Stephen, Don Yeowell

Apologies: Zahida Stanley, Michael Townsend 

 Agenda item Action 
Party 

Date 

1. Minutes of previous meeting 
Agreed

2 Progress report/Way forward 
Jim reported on discussions he had had with Mike Romyn and Tony 
Smith of the Muizenberg Improvement District and on their advice and
offers of help.  Both had emphasized the amount of hard work that is 
required to set up an SRA. 

Alti explained that he has contacts who will be able to handle the 
accounting and tax aspects of setting up the NPC company. He would 
advise on costs etc. 

Decision:  Alti confirmed that he is willing to be the initial Finance 
focal point of the NPC. Agreed accordingly.

Regarding the need or otherwise to hold a public meeting to elect the 
first board, Councillor Dalton confirmed Eddie Scott’s advice that this 
was not necessary – the promoters of the NPC can form the initial 
board. 

Nevertheless, it was agreed that more help is required to equip the 
NPC management/board with sufficient skills to ensure the project is a
success. 

Decision: Send out a general e-mail calling for assistance. 
Decision: Final Go/No Go decision on whether or not to proceed with 
the SRA will be made next Wednesday, depending on the the number 



and quality of candidates who respond to this appeal.

Action: Don to prepare draft e-mail for comment and send out 
approved draft by e-mail by Thursday evening     

Action: Jim to circulate copy of formal approval letter received from 
CCT

The issue of the timing mismatch was again discussed – i.e. the timing 
between commencement of collection of SRA charges (July) vs the 
earliest time we can expect to receive payment of levies from Council 
(end September) which will only be paid after we have complied with 
all start up formalities (form company, register for tax etc) .

Both Councillor Dalton and Jim had spoken to Eddie Scott who 
confirmed that collection of the SRA levy cannot be postponed beyond
July and that under the By-Law SRA services must start within two 
months of this time, but that an extension of a month or two would 
probably be grated if we applied.

It is therefore clear that a real risk of disappointed expectations needs 
to be managed and that speed and hard work from all will be required 
to form the company and to start services as soon as possible.

Action: Prepare time line of actions to complete Council’s start up 
requirements.

Action: Contact Gene Lohrentz to get some start up guidance and an 
quote for management of the SRA  

Karl offered to lend the NPC sufficient to fund interim operations until 
SRA levies received from the Council. 

Decision: Start of interim operations targeted for 1 August, but I 
September is probably more realistic

Decision: Interim operations would focus on activity in public safety.

Action: Prepare scope of activity for security during interim phase and 
get quotes from two companies.

Action: Prepare revised scope of activity for security longer term    
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   Bert 25/06

3. Next Meeting 
Wednesday 25/06 at 8pm at Jim’s home

 


